LAUGHTON SCHOOL ASSOCIATION

Thursday 14 September | The Roebuck | 7.30pm

Minutes of the meeting 

Present

Alistair Parsons
Vice Chair
Corina Buckwell
Secretary (Joint)

Jane Alford
 

Rachel West 

Head Teacher
Lynne Rule-Peters
Stefan Vassall

Secretary (Joint)
Apologies / Absent

Margaux Allfrey
 

Michelle Aloof
Gemma Burleton


Vanessa Barnard


Liz Fradd-Gilbert

Michelle Hammond

Steph Kennard

Sam Latham
Jess Lawrence

Sara McGowan
Jo-Ann Shettle 

Treasurer

Andy Sidebottom

Mikki Sidebottom

Suki Stokes

Ellen Thomas
Lou Eldon
Ruth Lilley
Secretaries Report

The previous minutes were checked, actions checked and then they were signed;
Actions still to do:
Check with Stefan about automated calendar alerts idea
Check with Margaux about the in-school questionnaire

Treasurer’s Report
Monies out since last meeting 
Monies received
Community Concert 

£303.80


Raffle  



£154.00



Refreshments 


£149.80

Jungle cake sale 
 
£102.46

14.09.17 Balance in main bank account £3,100.88 (excl £50 float )
Balance in savings account £1,832.17 ( incl £162.16-Sensory Garden)
Another hose has been purchased for the Sensory garden at a cost of £34.99

Total balance £4,933.05
The Lion King raised £2,364.68 to date 

The balance on the Events Account stands at £4,785.36 

Monies to go out
Autograph books 




£189.00

Year 6 leavers’ trip to Knockhatch

Pupil Point Badges 




£250

Focus Week – Anti bullying week and e-safety 
£200

IT for KS1 and Reception 



£2,000.00  
(Tony Shettle would like to help)

Hose from the Sensory Garden money - James
Chair’s Report / Events Report

Discussion about the appointment of a new Chair, agreed to ask in the school if anyone would be interested or if a couple would be able to volunteer for co-chair.


Agreed to investigate the possibility an LSA meeting straight after drop-off to encourage wider participation, Rachel agreed to include a survey in the next school newsletter to seek feedback.
Vice Chair expressed a huge thank you to everyone involved in the Gingerbread men for new starters at school, they were a great success and in addition to the Underwater class they were 4 new children who we welcome to the school in other classes.

Brief discussion about the new IT equipment that is being purchased by the school, Tony Shettle, and SV have offered to assist the school in selecting the best equipment.

Action: Corina to add SV and Jo-Ann to LSA Dropbox, and Facebook

Annual return completed for the Charities Commission. SV to provide details to enable registration as a co-secretary of the LSA.

Action: SV to provide details to Jane

Autograph books were well received by the outgoing Yr 6 pupils.
Headteacher’s Report

Rachel expressed everyone’s thanks Corina for hosting the AGM, and thank you to everyone who attended.
Rachel raised thanks for everyone who worked on the Lion King, it was a special event for everyone and great to see the whole community come together to make it such a special event.
This year we have the Laughton Village music festival, and The Mahogany Opera, that the school is looking to book around 30th June. This will involve a production, and school workshops etc.
Uniform: thought hard about the uniform shop, Nicki has agreed to run the school uniform shop, with help from Vanessa. This will be meeting less frequently that previous years however would be available to provide a Uniform shop on a monthly basis (likely). SV raised the previous plan of a website to assist and recommended the school look at Tesco that have delivered embodied uniform for Ripe Nursery School.
Action: SV to follow up with further details about the Tesco Uniform service - COMPLETED

Discussion about the Macmillan coffee morning consider moving to the afternoon. Allistair to confirm with Nicki what is the best approach.
Action: Alastair to confirm best approach with Nicki

Wish List

Rachel had asked the staff what they’d like to support learning in the classroom, including their approximate prices. 
After recent discussion with the LSA and IT meeting the following would like to be purchased by the school with support from the LSA:
Previously agreed spend of £2K on IT equipment
6 laptops for Bugs class (to support the build of some fixed IT stations)
4 iPads for Underwater.

SV, and Tony Shettle offered assistance in specifying equipment, and confirming best prices etc. 

Forest school - £100 for equipment

Request for the LSA to agree to support the forest school setup for the year.

Voted - Agreed £100 for Forest school.
Forthcoming Events

Halloween Disco – Tuesday 31 October, from 3pm
Dates have been booked, suggestion that this year we will have prizes for adults and children costumes due. Face painting will be provided by staff as per recent years. Allistair will take the lead on food and cake, likely pizza’s, and squash as per last year.
Action: Corina will contact Michelle for craft ideas and also Lou Eldon to consider the design of the tickets and posters.
Action: Decorators are required to assist, SV to ask Gemma.

Coppers Week - 16th – 20th October
No additional actions noted.
Bag 2 school

Request for a volunteer to run Bag 2 School this year, Rachel agreed to ask around. Allistair will provide the details when required.
Action: Rachel to seek volunteers to run Bag 2 School this year.

AOB
Lion King Video – Ruth and Anthony Lilley have seen some early rushes from the video however it will be a little time before it is released as it is being edited by friends at Gun Hill Studio in their spare time.

Some discussion about a school screening of the video once available however no decisions where taken.

Christmas shop – Agreed dates for the Christmas shop, these will be 5th, 6th, and 13th December all running from 1:30 – 3:00pm.
The next meeting will be on Tuesday 17th October, at 7.30pm at The Roebuck
(The meeting ended at 8.30pm)

